
 Awareness Rally with the Collaboration of Mission Shakti 
Phase 5 

27th November, 2024 

Under the guidance of Professor Poonam Tandon, Vice-Chancellor of Deen Dayal Upadhyaya 
Gorakhpur University, and as part of the Uttar Pradesh Government's Mission Shakti Phase-5 
initiative, a grand rally was organized today in Gorakhpur city with the Collaboration of 5/15 
UP Girls Battalion NCC, Deen Dayal Upadhyaya Gorakhpur University and Mission Shakti 
phase-5. 

The rally was flagged off from the main gate of the university by Vice-Chancellor Professor 
Poonam Tandon and SSP Gaurav Grover. The event began with a ceremonial police band and 
horse-mounted escorts leading the procession. The rally witnessed enthusiastic participation 
from 
and Chandrakanti Ramawati College, along with university and affiliated college faculty 
members. 

The event was coordinated by Professor Vinita Pathak, the Mission Shakti nodal officer, along 

left an inspiring message for the community. 

 

 



 

 
  


